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7 NOTES FROM THE 5
PRESIDENT'S DESK

Hamfesting is part of the joy of Amateur Radio. Living here
in Charlottesville, we are within comfortable driving distance
of a number of hamfests. For most of us, the year begins with
the Richmond Frostfest. This event, now held at the
Showplace on Mechanicsville Pike, has grown over the years.
You will find a good-sized indoor flea market, commercial
exhibits and forums. Vienna holds a Winterfest in February;
Manassas a large get together at the Prince William
Fairgrounds in June and there is also the State Convention at
Virginia Beach in September. May is the Roanoke/Salem
Hamfest and Lynchburg holds a swapfest in July. If you don't
rind a slightly longer drive, you will find the best hamfest food

<he Berryville Hamfest north of Winchester.

The "Mother of All Hamfests" is, of course, the Dayton
Hamvention. Dayton is simply something that you have to see
to believe. The Dayton Amateur Radio Association held its
first Hamvention in 1952. At that time DARA had 75
members. The Club allocated $100 for the project, the
committee raffled a 12" TV for additional funds. They had 600
attendees, 7 exhibitors and 6 forums at the first Hamvention
and the rest is history.

What is it like at Dayton? Imagine an indoor exhibit area
that would combine U-Hall, the Cage, Fashion Square and
Albemarle Square. The flea market would fill up the parking
lots associated with all of these structures. Then fill those
areas with half of the population of Charlottesville.

This year more than 35,000 people attended the Dayton
Hamvention. Hams come from all over the world to this
annual event. Stu, KCOPR likens it to a pilgrimage to Ham
radio’s Mecca, a Hadji.

There were more than 4000 stalls in the flea market this
year, and more than 600 commercial exhibitors inside the
DARA Arena. Exhibiting are virtually all of the manufacturers
and most of the organizations within Amateur Radio - ARRL,

AMSAT, QCWA, MARS, QRP-International, etc. If you want
to see it, try it, or talk to the people who engineered it, go to
Dayton. Everything is there including new products that are
often unveiled at Dayton.

The flea market opens on Friday at 8:00 AM. | am
convinced that | saw several items in the flea market that you
just won't find in the K4RKA/WB4RBW basement. The
hamfest runs from Friday through Sunday. There are many
other "Unofficial" activities as well. The Frankford Radio Club
hosts a hospitality suite at the downtown Stouffers, QCWA
sponsors a banquet Friday evening, just to name a few.

Dayton opens its arms to Amateur Radio each year. It is
the largest single convention in Dayton, Ohio. If you don't
have a hotel room reserved by January 15th you may well
have to stay in Columbus, Cincinnati or Indianapolis if you
plan to go.

My first Dayton Hamvention was in 1980. This year | had
the great fortune to share the experience with my oldest son,
Shawn, KD4AWXY. It was a real joy to walk the flea market
with him and share the experience that is Dayton. Next year's
Dayton Hamvention will be April 29, 30th and May 1, 1994.
Shawn has already told me that he wants to go back. | hope
you can join us!
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AARC Treasurer’s report as of May 5, 1993

Repeater $1792.75
220 Rpt 490.00
Packet 153.39
Link 464.37
Bank Bal. $4975.53.

Largest disbursement since last report: $416.97 for
printing and postage. At present we have 131 paid members,
of which 34 are family members. WAA4UPI
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